MUTIARA INTERNATIONAL
GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD (391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL + LEARNING TO CARE - RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

9 December 2021
Dear Parents and Guardians, MIGS/ADM/T1/PRC/WS/PS/2021-0278
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL — END OF TERM 1 & KEY DATES FOR TERM 2 AY 2021-2022

As we approach the end of term one for this academic year allow me to share some updates and
messages of thanks.

We continue to adjust to the now more subtle changes that new variants of the virus bring; | am sure we
are all hoping that we are able to reopen in January at full capacity. Whilst | wait for this news, the current
rotation system will continue to be utilised with the first weeks of January as we continue to closely monitor
the situation. The first week back (on the 4th of January for students) will be week one, with our ‘odd
numbered’ year groups on campus, whilst those in Years 2,4,6,8 will use the remote platform. Our
reception students and those in Year 10 & 11 will continue to come to campus on a full time basis. Please
find the most up to date information below: -

3" January 2022 Teachers Return for classroom preparation

4t January 2022 Students in Years 1,3,5,7 & 9 return to Campus (Inc. Reception,
Yr10 & Yr11)
Remote Learning commences for Years 2,4,6 & 8

6" January 2022 Year 11 mock examinations commence

18" January 2022 School and/or remote learning closed : Thaipusam Holiday

31%t January, 1%, 2" & 3™ School and/or remote learning closed : Chinese New Year Holiday
‘February 2022

24" & 25" March 2022 Parent teacher conferences for Term 2 - Schedules will be
announced in early March

11t April 2022 School reopens for Term 3

19" April 2022 School and/or remote learning closed : Nuzul Al- Quran Holiday

24’

Lot 707, Jalan Kerja Ayer Lama, Ampang Jaya, 68000 Ampang, Selangor Darul Ehsan Malaysia ANNIVERSARY
T: (603) 4252 1452/4257 8678 F: (603) 4252 3452 E: info@migs.edu.my W: www.migs.edu.my © migsedumy



START OF TERM 2 AY 2021/2022

We remain hopeful that circumstances will continue to improve with the start of the term remaining as
Tuesday the 4" of January 2022 for students. | also remain hopeful that we can re-open fully and the
moment such an update arrives from the MOH/MOE, | will message parents accordingly.

| would also like to take a moment to thank our parents for their continued support of our students' learning
during these challenging times; | would also like to thank not only our teachers, but also our support staff

in keeping the school as safe an environment as possible.

Finally, as always may | wish everyone a restful and safe holiday and we all look forward to more positive
news for January 2022.

Yours sincerely

Mr John P Birch
Principal



